
CITY OF CENTER

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 11, 2018
The Center City Council met on Wednesday, August 15, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Hall in Center for their regular monthly meeting.  Attending were: Mayor Dennis McMillen, Aldermen Jason Brown, Shawn Couch, Cristy Browning and Aaron Jackson and City Clerk and Collector Tracey Ray.  No members of the public signed the sign-in sheet and no one asked to speak at the meeting.                               
Mayor McMillen called the meeting to order and attendance was taken. Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the July minutes and financial statements.  Alderman Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  
AGENDA:

1. Collection of past due sewer use fees
2. Annexation

3. Debit/credit card payments

4. Park business (merry-go-round, new restrooms, use of City Shed, etc.)

5. Fire hydrants

6. Payment to David Roberts for installation of a culvert

7. Request for bunker gear from Fire Department

1. Due to not much response to letters that were previously sent to past due wastewater customers from City Hall, the Council now suggests that City Attorney Joe Brannon send letters to customers who are 90+ days past due.  Additionally, Cannon Water District will not be shutting off any customers in Center who are past due on wastewater fees, even if they are delinquent on water service also.        

2. Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to hold a public hearing regarding voluntary annexation for a gas station/convenience store.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.            

3. The credit card machine has been received and will be installed as soon as the phone line is extended.    
4. Alderman Jason Brown said he would change the locks on the new addition to the park building.  Several people volunteer their time to complete the project.  The use of the City Shed by the Park Board was also discussed.  
5. A fire hydrant will need to be installed at the annexed property.  Alderman Aaron Jackson made a motion for the City to enter into an agreement with Cannon Water District and pay a $500 fee to begin the process.  Alderman Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  The Fire Department has also requested that a fire hydrant be installed near the rear of the Fire Department building.   

6. The City received a bill from David Roberts for installation of a culvert on S. Main Street.  The Council has directed that this bill not be paid, as there was no agreement between the City and Mr. Roberts to install the culvert.  There was also mention of the culvert not being installed correctly.  
7. Alderman Aaron Jackson made a motion to purchase a set of bunker gear for the Fire Department, using funds from the general fund if necessary.  Alderman Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  
In other business Alderman Aaron Jackson asked City Clerk & Collector Tracey Ray to post more financial information on the City’s website.  He had previously asked that the “Budget” and “Bills To Be Paid” be posted, and they were.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the bills for payment.  Alderman Cristy Browning seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to adjourn the council meeting at 7:20 p.m.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 4-0.  The next regular council meeting will be held on September 5, 2018.      
Respectfully submitted,

Tracey M. Ray
City Clerk & Collector

